## KURE BEACH

## SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE

## NOVEMBER 1, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Tony Gonsalves, Chair

Jim Smith, Co-Chair

Priscilla Smith, Secretary

Richard Graham

Also present: Chuck Keener, Council Liaison

By motion made seconded and carried the minutes from the October meeting was adopted. By motion made seconded and carried the agenda for the November meeting was adopted. There were no persons to address the Committee

## **OLD BUSINESS**

- 1. Fort Fisher Blvd. DOT will not be marking out the parking spaces and the Committee will ask Sonny to take care of it.
- 2. "P" Signs. These should be installed this winter.
- 3. TDA Map. Richard reported that the map has been updated with additional information. You can see the map by going to "visitkure.com". The map is still being updated.
- 4. Joe Eakes Park. We are still waiting for the lights to be installed.
- 5. Corral Parking. The plan is to enter from K Ave via the ATT driveway and to exit the same way. We are waiting for final approval.
- 6. 2011-2012 Goals. Tony asked the committee to review the stated goals and report back to the whole committee in January their ideas.
- 7. CAMA access Beach Count. This is still ongoing.
- 8. New Corral Map. This is pending the completion of the entrance/exit location.
- 9. Encroachment process on K is still pending.
- 10. Additional crosswalk. DOT has informed us that we have received 4 crosswalks and that is all we are getting, at this time.
- 11. Lanier Parking is on hold until the election is over.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40PM. There will not be a meeting in December, the next scheduled meeting will be January 3, 2010.

We wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving and a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Respectfully Submitted

Priscilla Smith